From: Jim Bouley
To: Bonenfant, Janice
Subject: Fwd: City Council

Date: Monday, July 11, 2016 8:00:10 AM

Begin forwarded message:

From: Chris Brown < cbrown@NHDIST.COM>

Subject: City Council

Date: July 10, 2016 at 12:38:47 PM EDT

To: "jpbouley@comcast.net" <jpbouley@comcast.net>, "mcoen@concordnh.gov" <mcoen@concordnh.gov>,

Cc: KERRI BROWN < <u>murpbrown@comcast.net</u>>, Chris Brown

<cbreve</pre>

Dear Councilors and Mayor

Recently I was made aware of a request from Carol and Jere Ericson (Palomino CT) for the elimination of the gate at the south end of Shenandoah Drive in Concord. Their reasons were for convenience of busses and emergency vehicles. Their request was sent in without any neighborhood discussion.

Once we were made aware that the city council may be looking at this request we have surveyed the majority of residents on Shenandoah, Palomino and Appaloosa. ALL residents we spoke to are NOT in favor of the removal of the gate. After talking to the Ericsons they have no "need" to have the gate removed as well.

I am requesting that if the gate removal discussion continues that the neighborhood has a forum to discuss the pros and cons of the gate removal.

I have been involved with many projects in the city and what I have learned is that proper notice and discussion must occur for a project to be approved or denied.

I would ask that this request be denied because of lack of support. But if there are more requests for removal other that the Ericson's that a public hearing be scheduled.

Thanks

Chris Brown 9 Shenandoah Drive

[&]quot;agradysexton@concordnh.gov" <a gradysexton@concordnh.gov>,

[&]quot;fkeach@concordnh.gov" <fkeach@concordnh.gov>,

[&]quot;steveshurtleff@aol.com" <steveshurtleff@aol.com>,

[&]quot;rwerner@concordnh.gov" <rwerner@concordnh.gov>



Christopher A. Brown
President & CEO
New Hampshire Distributors, LLC
65 Regional Drive
Concord NH, 03301
cbrown@nhdist.com
603-410-1824
603-235-3101 cell